J-POWER USA

Development Co., Ltd.

March 21, 2025
VIA EMAIL

PJM Interconnection, L.L.C.

955 Jefferson Ave.

Valley Forge Corporate Center
Norristown, PA 19403-2497
ATTN: PJM Generation Manager
Generatordeactivation@pjm.com

Re: Deactivation Notice per PJM Open Access Transmission Tariff Section 113.1

Dear PJM Generation Manager:

Elwood Energy LLC (“Elwood”) previously provided notice of its intent to deactivate and retire
all nine units of the Elwood Energy Facility (the “Facility”) located near Joliet, lllinois, as of June 1,
2025. The notice was provided via letter dated May 28, 2024.

Elwood now provides notice of the following extension of deactivation notices. Elwood
requests that Units 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,&9 be extended to a new deactivation date of October 31, 2025.
Simultaneously, Elwood also requests that Units 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,&9 be extended to a new deactivation
date of June 1, 2026.

The simultaneous deactivation requests/dates are provided in the event that there are
adverse study results for the June 1, 2026 request. Should there be no adverse study results for the
June 1, 2026 request, the June 1, 2026 request should supersede the October 31, 2025 request.
Should there be adverse study results for the June 1, 2026 request, that request will be withdrawn.
We have confirmed, per our discussions, that PJM understands and approves this approach.

Please let me know if there are any questions regarding this deactivation extension notice.

Respectfully submitted,

VA Ny & m—

Paul Peterson
President and Chief Executive Officer
J-POWER USA Development Co., Ltd.

cc: MIRA RPM Requests Module

1900 East Golf Road, Suite 1030, Schaumburg, Illinois, 60173



